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C150055-06 
COUNTY OF KAUAʻI 

DOCKET NO. 24-WW-SRF-03 
 
The Hawai‘i Department of Health (DOH) has conducted a review of the proposed project for 
the County of Kauaʻi in accordance with Hawai‘i’s State Environmental Review Process, 
Chapter 343 of the Hawai‘i Revised Statues, Chapter 11-200 of the Hawai‘i Administrative 
Rules, and 40 CFR §35.3140. 
 
Project Description: 
The project consists of rehabilitation of the existing Wailua Sewage Pump Station #3 (SPS #3) 
including modification/reduction of influent gravity pipes into the wetwell, retrofit of the existing 
wetwell for installation of new submersible pumps and rails, installation of above ground piping 
for flow meter and isolation valves, installation of new gravity pipes, installation of a screened  
6-foot chain link fence.  The existing dry well will be abandoned and replaced with high 
efficiency submersible pumps along with new motor controls and appurtenances.  The pump 
station will also be upgraded to include a supervisory control and data acquisition (SCADA) 
system. 
 
DOH has determined that this project is eligible for an Exemption because this project involves 
repairs or maintenance of existing structures, facilities, and equipment involving no expansion, 
change, or use beyond that previously existing; construction or replacement of minor structures 
accessory to existing facilities; demolition of structures within the footprint of the existing facility, 
except those structures located on any historic site as designated in the national register or 
Hawai‘i register as provided for in the National Historic Preservation Act of 1966, Public Law  
89-665, 16 U.S.C. Section 470, as amended, or chapter 6E, HRS. Accordingly, the project is 
exempt from further substantive environmental review requirements under the above-stated 
authorities. 
 
The documentation to support this decision will be on file at the DOH, Environmental 
Management Division, in Pearl City, Hawai‘i, and is available for public review upon request. 
 
This notice is hereby given on this 2nd day of July, 2024, by authorization of Kenneth S. Fink, 
M.D., MGA, MPH, Director of Health. 


